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The Honorable Richard Onishi, Chair 
Committee on Labor and Tourism 
House of Representatives 
State Capitol, Room 438 
Honolulu, Hawaii 96813 
 
Dear Chair Onishi: 
 
Subject:  House Bill (HB) 1943 Relating to Fire Safety  
 
I am Steven Goble, Chair of the Hawaii State Fire Council (SFC).  The SFC supports HB 1943, 
which establishes a fire safety working group to determine if a full-time state fire marshal's office 
would be more effective than the existing state fire council in planning, executing, and promoting 
fire safety-related programs and topics in the State.  It also requires the working group to submit 
a report to the legislature prior to the regular session of 2023. 
 
HB 1943 documents many of the challenges the SFC has in its current form with its limited 
budget and staffing.  Admittedly, many of duties and responsibilities normally performed by a 
typical State Fire Marshal’s office in the other 49 states across the US are presently 
accomplished by the four county fire departments in Hawaii.  For example, there is no capability 
for data collection and analysis as specified in Hawaii Revised Statutes §132‑18 with existing 
SFC staff.    
 
The SFC supports the examination of its current processes, its effectiveness, and the 
recommendations as HB 1943 will allow. 
 
Should you have questions, please contact SFC Administrative Specialist Gary Lum  
at 723-7169 or glum@honolulu.gov. 
 

      Sincerely, 
 
 
 

      STEVEN GOBLE  
      Chair 
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February 8, 2022 

 

 

The Honorable Richard Onishi, Chair 

Committee on Labor and Tourism 

House of Representatives 

State Capitol, Room 438 

Honolulu, Hawai‘i 96813 

 

Dear Chair Onishi: 

 

Subject:  House Bill (HB) 1943 Relating to Fire Safety  

 

I am Kazuo S. K. L. Todd, Fire Chief of the Hawai‘i Fire Department.  I support HB 1943, which 

establishes a fire safety working group to determine if a full-time state fire marshal's office would be 

more effective than the existing state fire council in planning, executing, and promoting fire safety-related 

programs and topics in the State.  It also requires the working group to submit a report to the legislature 

prior to the regular session of 2023. 

 

HB 1943 documents many of the challenges the SFC has in its current form with its limited budget and 

staffing.  Admittedly, many of duties and responsibilities normally performed by a typical State Fire 

Marshal’s office in the other 49 states across the US are presently accomplished by the four county fire 

departments in Hawaii.  For example, there is no capability for data collection and analysis as specified in 

Hawaii Revised Statutes §132‑18 with existing SFC staff.    

 

I support the examination of its current processes, its effectiveness, and the recommendations as HB 1943 

will allow. 

 

Should you have questions, please contact me at 808-932-2903 or kazuo.todd.@hawaiicounty.gov. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

KAZUO S. K. L. TODD  

Fire Chief 

Hawai‘i Fire Department 
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